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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

Board Agenda Memo 

MEETING DATE: September 23, 2025 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Phebe Bell 
 
SUBJECT: Resolution approving execution of Amendment No. 1 to the renewal 

contract with Restpadd Health Corp., Red Bluff, for the provision of 24-

hour locked Acute Psychiatric Services for residents of Nevada County 

who meet criteria for 5150 placement to revise Exhibit “B”, Schedule of 

Charges and Payments to reflect the inclusion of an acuity rate. The 

contract maximum remains the same at $1,900,000 for the term of July 1, 

2025, through June 30, 2027. (RES. No. 25-215) 

RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached Resolution. 
 

FUNDING: These services are mandated.  The contract is supported by Medi-Cal 

reimbursement and Realignment dollars.  Services were planned for in the Department’s FY 

25/26 budget and there are no county general fund dollars required. 
 
BACKGROUND: On June 3, 2025, per Resolution No. 25-215, the Nevada County Board of 

Supervisors approved the execution of the Professional Services Contract with Restpadd Health 

Corp to provide 24-hour locked Acute Psychiatric Services for residents of Nevada County who 

meet criteria for 5150 placement for the Nevada County Behavioral Health Department. 

 

It is recommended that the Board approve this amendment as it adds an up to $400 a day acuity 

rate for additional staffing and cost of property damage on a case-by-case basis which continues to 

allow for the placement of Nevada County adult clients in need of mental health and residential 

care services. This amendment will ensure continued access to a critical residential resource for 

Nevada County adults in need of mental health care. The placement is uniquely equipped to 

support individuals with high-acuity needs requiring additional staffing and services. Its proximity 

to our county also allows for better continuity of care and stronger collaboration between the 

provider and our team. 
 
Approved by: Phebe Bell, Behavioral Health Director 


